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Happy New year! 
 
We begin the new year praising God. We are thankful to God for a very successful dinner event 
this last weekend 7th January 2017 at a strictly vegetarian restaurant here in Nairobi. We had 
been planning for this event since September last year. Our guest speaker was Rabi Maharaj, the 
author of the "Death of a Guru". 
 
We had planned to have about 100 people to this event, mostly South 
Asians to hear the story of a Brahmin converted to Christianity but as it 
turned out and to our surprise we had 180 people at the end who turned up 
to hear him share his story. We had a wonderful evening of hearing this 
man's search of true meaning in life. One of the fascinating things we 
heard from him was that as a strict Hindu he was afraid even to boil water 
because he was not sure whether he would not be killing some of his 
ancestors. If you ever find a copy of his book, death of a Guru read his 
story and how he found the true Guru, Jesus Christ. 
 
We had opportunities to visit and had wonderful conversations with those who came. We need 
now do follow up with those who indicated interest in knowing more about what he shared. 
 
I was extremely taken aback to find one Kenyan black African couple that had converted to 
Hinduism, I admit my very first, ever. Rabi was able to speak into their hearts, I think. 
 
Pray with us that God will continue to work in the hearts of those who attended this event. 
Speaking of events, we are hosting a Christian high school choir on 5th of March of 40 children 
from Rift Valley Academy. This will give us another opportunity to reach out to another group 
of people and hopefully be able to invite some of the people who attended our outreach event 
this month. 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and support. 
 
Pastor Joe 
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